

15 March 2022

Dear Parent/Carer

## Red Nose Day - Friday 18th March

As a school we aim to teach the importance of thinking of others less fortunate than ourselves. This term the School Council voted to raise funds for Red Nose Day.

On the day we will be hosting a Cake Bake event where students can bring in cakes to sell to raise money for the cause. The Cake Bake will be run as a house competition with every student who bakes cakes earning house points and prizes for:

- Most impressive design
  - Structural
  - Artistic
  - Most colourful
  - Biggest
  - Funniest

There will also be a student selected as the 'star baker' as well as the house with the best cakes. The cakes will be on sale in the main hall for students to buy during break time of the 18<sup>th</sup> March. Any student wishing to bring in cakes should bring them to the main hall before school on that day.

Pieces of cake will be sold for 50p or £1 depending on the size – this will need to be brought in as cash on the day as these cakes cannot be sold through our cashless catering system.

A number of students have also asked that we support fundraising for those affected by the conflict in Ukraine. Comic Relief state that they are funding organisations that are supporting people in Ukraine right now, as well as those attempting to cross the border. Money raised for comic relief will also go towards this cause.

I do hope that you will encourage your child to take part but there is no obligation to do so. On the day, the dress code for students will be their normal uniform.

We look forward to an enjoyable and successful fund-raising event.

Yours faithfully

Mr C Andrews

Assistant Headteacher

If, at any time, you should require special arrangements to be made when visiting the school and/or in order to participate fully in supporting your child at school (e.g. an accessible venue for meetings, if you are a wheelchair user, assistance with translation of documents or enlarged copies of communications etc.), please do not hesitate to let us know.

## www.thehambleschool.co.uk

T: 023 8045 2105 • general@thehambleschool.co.uk • 🔞 🔰 @thehambleschool Satchell Lane, Hamble, Southampton, SO31 4NE Headteacher: Mr A Govan, BA (Hons), MA Ed. NPQH











